
 
 

 

 

Parent Newsletter 
Friday 15th March 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope you’ve had a positive week. I can’t believe we only have 2 weeks left before we break for Easter, time 
really is flying! We’ve had a busy week with trips and activities, which the pupils have really enjoyed. 

On Monday I was joined by Martin Amos, one of our Governors. We carried out learning walks around the 
school, we visited all our classrooms to look at the ratio of participation. This is something we have been 
working on during our CPD time. It was great to see our pupils engaged in their learning because of some 
excellent questioning techniques used by our teachers.   

Many thanks to Mrs Ellis for organising the RE trip to the Church, it was great to hear the Year 11s talking 
about the inspirational speakers they listened to. 

Thanks, must also go to Mr Langdown for organising the Year 10 Higher, Degree and Apprenticeship 
Education Fair at Sparsholt, the pupils were so positive about this experience, it really opened their eyes to all 
the exciting opportunities which lay ahead of them. 

Today, we have come together for Red Nose Day to raise some money for those less fortunate than us. 
We’ve enjoyed our cake sale, sponge the teacher (a particular favourite of the pupils!), bingo and the ‘Fun 
Mud Run’. Thank you for your support through your donation. We will tell you how much we’ve raised next 
week. 

The trips calendar has now been shared with you; these trips run up until the end of 2025. We have been 
inundated with pupils expressing an interest in the Wembley Trip, the response has taken me by surprise. I 
will be looking for similar trips in the future and will add them to the calendar if we’re able to secure tickets. 
Over the coming months letters for each trip will come out, we will endeavour to stagger them, we don’t 
want to overwhelm parents and carers. 

Have a good weekend when it arrives. 

Warm wishes 
Nicky Goodridge 
 

More about all the activities occurring in and out of lessons at Test Valley School can be found on our Facebook 
page: Test Valley School, Twitter Feed: @testvalleysch and Instagram Account: testvalleyofficial. Reshares and 
likes are always appreciated! 
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Vacancies 
 

Please see our website for current vacancies: Test Valley School - Vacancies 

 

Venue Hire  

Do you require a room for a meeting or sports event? School facilities are available to hire outside of the 

school day. Please email leisure@testvalley.hants.sch.uk for all enquiries.  

Forthcoming Dates 

w/c 18th March  
 

Week 1 Timetable 

Year 11 GCSE Food Practical 18th & 19th March 

Geneva / CERN Trip – 21st- 23rd March 

Year 9 Options – Deadline 28th March  

School Production – 27th & 28th March  

 

Inspiring Future Teachers 
 

Test Valley School - Are you interested in becoming a teacher? 

 

 

Tucasi ScoPay 

 

You may notice some changes when using the ScoPay app and/or webpage.  Payments can now be 

made using ApplePay and GooglePay. In addition, a new mobile app is coming soon.  The new app 

will enhance your experience and add new features more quickly.  Whilst the app is upgraded, it 

will automatically log you out, this sadly is unavoidable as it’s a stipulation by both Android & 

Apple. 
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School Drama Production  
 

 

  



Key Stage 4 
 

For Year 11 parents 

Year 11 GCSE Self Study Programmes have been emailed to Year 11 and put in the Year 11 MS 

Teams site ready to keep the exam preparation momentum going. 

Top of the pops for Week of 11th March 2024 

Oliver Levy-Clinkard 10CE 

Eleanor Yeo 10CE 

Ailsa Shand 10CE 

Evie Kanarens 10PH 

Elliot White 10PH 

   

Kimberley Turner 11GR 

Chloe Woods 11PH 

Jack Freeman 11PH 

Hadya Baqi 11GR 

Milly Puxley-Brown 11CE 

Esther Mabaire 11PX 

Keysha Motlhabani 11PX 

 

Year 10 have been busy making Vegetable Tarts, focusing on presentation and finesse. 

  

  



Year 10 Trip – Higher and Degree Apprenticeship Fair 

 

The Year 10 trip to the higher and degree apprenticeship fair yesterday was a great opportunity for 

all our students to explore a wide range of opportunities and get to talk to prospective employers 

face to face. 

 

This was a new experience for our students and at first, they needed some encouragement and 

support in order engage but they soon got stuck in and by the time it was time to leave it was 

difficult to prise them away. 

 

This opportunity will also be a perfect opportunity to prepare them for the area careers fair held in 

September as they start to think about applying for courses and training beyond school 

 

 
 

Year 11GCSE RE Trip to Stockbridge 

 

A few pics from year 11's trip to St peters church in Stockbridge yesterday 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Key Stage 3  
 

Year 7  - Creative Arts 
 

Wonderful art pieces of the Mona Lisa by Year 7.  Well Done! 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Year 9 – KS4 Options 
 
Please remember to complete your options form and return as soon as possible, if you didn’t 
come to the Year 9 Curriculum evening you can pick up your Options Form and information 
booklet from the School Office. 
 
Talking Futures Presentation 
 
Following the Year 9 Curriculum evening and presentation on Talking Futures, by Enterprise M3 
Careers Hub, we kindly request that you complete the Parent/Carers feedback form, using this 
link https://forms.office.com/e/0SmdKD3ZXD.  It is very short and all anonymous. 
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Creative Arts 
 

 

College Information 
 

There is information on our website regarding forthcoming College open events, including dates and how 

to book a place. 

 

Salisbury 6th Form College:   Test Valley School - Salisbury 6th Form College 

 

Peter Symonds College:  Test Valley School - Peter Symonds College 
 
Andover College: Test Valley School - Andover College 
 

 

https://www.testvalley.hants.sch.uk/page/?title=Salisbury+6th+Form+College&pid=116&action=saved
https://www.testvalley.hants.sch.uk/page/?title=Peter+Symonds+College&pid=108
https://www.testvalley.hants.sch.uk/page/?title=Andover+College&pid=109


  



Careers 

 

Routes in STEM 
We are excited to let you know that we are accepting applications for our Southampton Face to 

Face Routes into STEM course experience that will take place over the May half term – 28th – 30th 

May 2024. 

 

*All we ask if that you pass the attached flyer on to your students in years 9 & 10 and their 

parents.   

There are limited places available, so please encourage any interested students to apply as soon as 

possible.   

**Fully funded bursary places are available for eligible students eg. Students who are in receipt 

of free school meals, pupil premium etc.  

 

 

https://www.etrust.org.uk/f2f-routes-into-stem


 

 

 
 

  



Health & Wellbeing 

New Maudsley Training Course Dates (charliewaller.org) 

Supporting a child with an eating problem (charliewaller.org) 

 

 

 

  

https://www.charliewaller.org/what-we-offer/eating-disorder-workshops-for-parents-and-carers?_cldee=UKowSZYCUY7QWZHj3dJn7bmnEgl7rGAW-d7vMupdFkU6e9PD62kSYu1jhfvO3prZoOXNXK7_gRa1YL627gTnPg&recipientid=contact-4690506be751ec118f8e000d3ad4bc9d-5b0b72a6a73949179408099c95523ad7&esid=9b3a2f34-60d1-ee11-9079-6045bd1276cb
https://www.charliewaller.org/mental-health-resources/mental-health-difficulties/supporting-a-child-with-an-eating-problem


 

Raring2go 

The go-to guide for you and your child 

 

 

  

https://8bbal.r.ag.d.sendibm3.com/mk/cl/f/sh/SMK1E8tHeFuBmnrAFRqjFqfFw4do/_e_m80uJtR0I


Year 11 Prom! 
PROM 2024 

Prom Outfit Event - Unit 12 Community Clothes Pantry, Winchester 

Please forward to anyone that may find this useful. We hope to make sure all students are able to go to 

Prom looking and feeling great, regardless of their financial situation.  

Friday April 5th  2pm – 4pm 

Unit 12 

Winnall Valley Road 

Winchester  

SO23 0LD 

Come along and borrow a dress, a suit and accessories. We have over 100 outfits and our collection keeps 

growing! 

Free of Charge! 

If you have any questions please contact me on this email or Lara the Community Clothes Pantry Manager 

on ccp@unit-12.com. 
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Recipe of the Week 

 

 

  



Pupil Anonymous Reporting Function 
 

 

 

 

 


